# COASTAL COMMUNITY CHALLENGE 10<sup>TH</sup> APRIL 2019

J Gregory (Chairman)

K Parrinder J Rayment C Lilley
V Cobbold M Codling G Mellor
C Wainwright L Havell A Shaw (BLR)
B Varnam S Fortune (LCF)

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

### 1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Wendy Wainwright, Liz Wells, Andy Silvester, Amanda Wain, Jam Ward & Sue Sheekey.

### 2 DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Lianne Havell declared an interest in Agenda item 5 Community Chest application.

### **3 MINUTES**

Minutes of the meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> March 2019 were approved subject to the slight amendment to say it was a photo opportunity for Mablethorpe Friendship Group, not a cheque presentation, and signed by the Chairman.

#### 4 CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Chairman will report on agenda items throughout the meeting.

### **5 LCF REPORTS AND GRANT APPLICATIONS**

It was agreed by committee that £1100 be paid to the Town Council for our 50% funding commitment towards seafront picnic benches. A surveyor has been engaged for Trusthorpe Village Hall. Nothing more has been heard from County Linx Radio regarding funding. It was agreed by committee to fund the installation and fitting of Defibrillator at Sutton Spar Shop. Crafty Knitters need more time to consider what they would like to spend their grant funding on. Lianne Havell left the room. A £200 Community Chest grant was supported for Sutton on Sea Beachcare to purchase litter pickers & bin hoops. Lianne Havell returned. A grant of £500 for Furlongs Festival was supported, £60 towards flyers, £240 for First Aid & £200 for hire of the Playing Fields. Due to a change of venue and previous monitoring documentation/information provided by Coastal Events CIC is was agreed not to support a grant for £280. Coastal Events CIC wished to apply for £13,000 of funding towards a new glazed frontage for The Boatshed. Evidence of Tenure is required before any request would be considered, plus it was reiterated to Coastal Events CIC that our maximum grant is £5000. Sutton on Sea Bowls club have fitted their new LED replacement bulbs, Sue has heard from a couple of other groups, but will re-write to them all again with a deadline of 31st May 2019 as the cut off point for LED funding. It was agreed by committee that the funding for Hope House radiators be slightly amended to 10 radiators, 20 valves and rest of funding to be used towards alteration to water supply. It was agreed by committee that £4,500 from our Arts & Heritage budget be put towards funding part of the Coastal Trail. In recognition of Paul Scott's changing role for the partnership, it was agreed by committee to commission bid writing separately from his original proposal.

#### **6 SECRETARY'S REPORT**

No report as Secretary was unable to attend meeting due to work commitments.

### **7 TREASURER'S REPORT**

Payments have been made to Talk Talk, The Flower Box, Go Daddy, Amazon, B&Q, Rotaset, Spar, Facebook Ads & Town Crier for new uniform. The year end accounts have been prepared, and taken to the Town Clerk for the yearly audit. AGM documents are all prepared, just waiting to add whom we are inviting to speak and grants/commissioning details.

#### 8 COMMUNICATIONS GROUP REPORT

The latest edition of Chatback that were to be delivered, were not clearly printed, so they have been reprinted and were being delivered this week. The next edition is due in July and will feature Paul Scott.

#### 9 PROJECT GROUPS REPORT

The new installation on Quebec Road is to be sited next week. More paintings from Mablethorpe Art Group are to be put up next week too. On 16<sup>th</sup> April there will be a meeting with Jon Burgess ELDC, Peter Davenport EA, Paul, Val & Kim to discuss the Coastal Trail. The factory shop is in favour of painted Victorian scenes to be attached to their walls, but would like to see the designs first. Bryan brought in some sketches from Wes, they were really impressive. Committee thought that perhaps Wes could do more sketches with a theme of coach & horses, penny farthings, Victorian people in a street scene plus Victorian steam train. Picnic benches have now been installed on the seafront, just awaiting our logo to be attached. Payback have transformed the back of the Community Hall and mended the fences. Today they are working on a joint project with Town Council to clear Railway Walk, they have also cleared round the back of Enterprise Hall. The Town Council are fully supportive of our Christmas event. The deputy Clerk will apply for the double road closure. It was agreed by committee that DSTM will erect the market stalls and marshal traffic. The CCC tree lights project has attracted £4769 of funding into our area. Easter Egg Treasure Hunt, all questions are set, posters circulated, social media has been widely used to promote the event. We have been supplied with some free Easter Eggs from Mablethorpe Coop, Sutton Coop and Sutton Spar shop. Kim & Val to ask ELDC permission to street art graffiti onto the skate park. Youth - Rachel Barker, Jam, Chris L, Dan Turner, YMCA, LCC & Linkhire to have a meeting at The Meridale Hall next Monday.

#### 10 REP'S REPORT

Alister confirmed that Matt Leach will visit us on Friday 12<sup>th</sup> July.

## 11 AGM - WHO TO INVITE

It was suggested by committee to invite Chris Price, Paul Scott, Amanda Wain, Nigel Collins & Trusthorpe Neighbourhood Watch Group.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.

Meeting closed at 4.15pm